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Under the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) of 1986, Flat Rock-
Hawcreek School Corporation are required to annually notify all school building 
employees, building occupants or their legal guardians, of the availability and 
location of the Asbestos Management Plans and of any post-response action 
activities, including periodic re-inspection and surveillance activities that are 
planned or in progress. 
 
In the past year, the AHERA related activities conducted have been the Periodic/ 
6-Month Surveillance and the AHERA Mandated 3-Year Re-inspection to maintain 
current information on the condition of materials in our buildings, and response 
actions for maintenance, renovation and demolition of affected buildings.  The 
AHERA 3-Year Re-inspections was conducted by ASTESCO, Inc. an independent 
firm.  The reports for these activities are available at the Administrative Office. 
 
In the coming year, the planned activities under the AHERA Standard are routine 
maintenance of building materials and the AHERA Periodic/6-Month Surveillance 
of all building materials.  These Periodic/6-Month Surveillance are scheduled for 
June 2021 and December 2021.  Maintenance and renovation response actions 
will be conducted as needed to maintain materials in an acceptable state. 
 
The AHERA Management Plans are available for public review at the 
Administration Office during normal working hours.  A reasonable charge will be 
made for requested copies of the Management Plan(s). 
 
The local education agency (Flat Rock-Hawcreek Schools) is required by AHERA 
rules to designate a person to ensure the requirements of AHERA are properly 
implemented.  The designated person for Flat Rock-Hawcreek Schools is Jim 
Tedder, Director of Facilities and Transportation. 

 


